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The Directorate of Public Policy prepares the SDF Newsletter every two months. We welcome your comments by email to SDF-FSD@forces.gc.ca. The 
SDF Newsletter contains links to third party sites. We provide these links as a service and convenience. The Department of National Defence takes no 
responsibility for the content of third party sites and a link to them in no way implies an endorsement or recommendation of the products, services, or 
information found there. Please cut and paste the links from the Newsletter to your browser. 

 
Message from the Director 

 
 
As another academic year comes to a conclusion, we 
are pleased to offer this latest edition of the newsletter 
reflecting the quality and diversity of SDF activities 
across the country. 
 
I wish you all a safe and relaxing summer. 
 
Aaron Hywarren 
Director Public Policy 
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Events and Conferences 
 
12-27 April 2010 
Michael Cohen, doctoral student associated to the Centre for International Relations at University of British Columbia, 
completed an internship with the Institute of Peace and Conflict Studies in New Delhi, during which he worked on the 
implications of nuclearization in South Asia. For more information, please contact interchange@ubc.ca. 
 
22 April 2010 
The York Centre for International and Security Studies held a public outreach event entitled “Guns and Global Security: 
From Neighbourhoods to the United Nations” at the Marriott Hotel in Toronto. For more information please contact 
yciss@yorku.ca or visit http://www.yorku.ca/yciss/news/past.html. 
 
22-25 April 2010 
Brent Wilson, Member of the Gregg Centre for the Study of War and Society, delivered a paper titled "The Reserves, 
Afghanistan, and Retention," during the Conference entitled “Canadian Reserves on Operations: Lessons Learned,” 
organized by the Centre for Military and Strategic Studies at University of Calgary. For more information, please contact 
lwindsor@unb.ca. 

 

SDF Award Winners Briefing Session  
 

Army Officers Mess, Ottawa 
17 March 2010 

 

  
 
On 17 March 2010, the Directorate of Public Policy welcomed the recipients of SDF awards to Ottawa for 
briefings on a variety of Canadian defence issues such as Canada First Defence Strategy, contemporary 
trends for the Canadian Forces, Afghanistan and Haïti. Later in the day, they shared their views on the 
future security environment with members of the Policy Group. For more information, please contact SDF-
FSD@forces.gc.ca.  
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Gregg Centre for the Study of War and Society 
University of New Brunswick 

 
Research trip aboard HMCS Fredericton 

 
11-22 April 2010 

 
From 11-22 April 2010, Dr. Marc Milner, Director of the 
Gregg Centre for the Study of War and Society at the 
University of New Brunswick, joined HMCS Fredericton for 
the first portion of her return from Operation Saiph, a six 
month counter-terrorist and counter-piracy deployment to 
the Arabian Sea. Dr Milner joined the ship in Istanbul and 
had an opportunity to discuss the deployment with the 
officers and non-commissioned members of the crew, as 
well as to participate in the on-going training conducted by 
the ship. The trip was made possible by a special projects 
grant from the SDF. For more information, please contact 
milner@unb.ca. 

  

 

 
26 April 2010 
Dr. Anthony Seaboyer and Dr. Anne Finger, Visiting Research Fellows at the Queen’s Centre for International Relations, 
and Dr. Stephen Carter, Research Affiliate at the Gregg Centre for the Study of War and Society, participated in a 
roundtable on Iran held at NDHQ. Topics discussed included implications for Canada of Iran’s nuclear programme and 
involvement in Afghanistan. For more information, please contact SDF-FSD@forces.gc.ca. 
 
28 April 2010 
Dr. Marc Milner, Director of the Gregg Centre for the Study of War and Society at University of New Brunswick, delivered 
the 1st Annual Sir Charles Kingsmill Lecture in Guelph, entitled “Canada’s Navy at 100: What Have We Learned From 
This Costly and Hazardous Experiment?” For more information, please contact milner@unb.ca. 
 
29 April-1 May 2010 
Dr. Marc Milner, Director of the Gregg Centre for the Study of War and Society at University of New Brunswick, delivered 
the keynote address at the 21st Military History Colloquium, organized by the Laurier Centre for Military, Strategic and 
Disarmament Studies and held at the University of Waterloo. Dr. Milner’s presentation was entitled “To the Far Side of the 
World: The Canadian Navy’s Pursuit of Terrorists, Pirates and Fleet Capability in the Post-Cold War World, 1990-2010.” 
Six other Gregg Centre’ graduate students and staff presented papers. For more information, please contact 
lwindsor@unb.ca. 
 
30 April 2010 
The Centre for International Peace and Security Studies at Université de Montréal and McGill University, in conjunction 
with the Canadian International Council, organized a roundtable entitled "Is the European Model Replicable in Other 
Regions?" For more information, please contact cepsi@umontreal.ca. 
 
1 May 2010 
T.V. Paul, Director (McGill University) of the Centre for International Peace and Security Studies, organized a conference 
entitled “When Regions Transform: Theory and Change in World Politics.” For more information, please contact 
cepsi@umontreal.ca. 
 
1-8 May 2010 
The Gregg Centre for the Study of War and Society organized the 2010 CANAM Study Tour of Sicily, led by Dr. Lee 
Windsor. For more information, please contact lwindsor@unb.ca. 

4 May 2010 
Eric Lehre, Doctoral Fellow at the Centre for Foreign Policy Studies at Dalhousie University, presented his thesis project 
entitled “Canada-United States Military Interoperability and Its Effect on National Sovereignty” at NDHQ. For more 
information, please contact SDF-FSD@forces.gc.ca. 
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SDF 2010 Selection Committee Meeting  
31 May 2010, Ottawa 

 
On 31 May 2010, the SDF Selection Committee met at the Lord Elgin Hotel in Ottawa for its annual 
meeting. The Committee reviewed the activities of the SDF in 2009-10, the performance of all the Centres 
of Expertise and the Chair in Defence Management Studies, and selected the SDF Awards recipients for 
2010-11. Participants also had the opportunity to speak with Mr. Bill Pentney, Associate Deputy Minister of 
National Defence. 

  

  

  
  

The following individuals were selected for SDF awards for 2010-11*: 
 

Post-doctoral Fellowships: 
 
David McDonough – R.B. Byers Post-doctoral Fellowship 
Anita Singh 

M.A. Scholarships: 
 
John Matthew Gillis – H.J. Skynner Prize 
François Nadeau              Elise De Garie 
Caroline Leprince             Brian Carriere 
Rupinder Kaur Mangat     Danny Gagné 
 

Ph.D. Scholarships: 
 
Shane Joshua Barter – Ronald Baker Doctoral Scholarship 
Aisha Seemi Ahmad      Jessica Nicole Trisko 
Theodore McLauchlin    Colin Ernest McCullough 

Internships: 
 
Véronique Dumais 
Jonathan Caskie Preece 
Nicole Kiyomi Waintraub 
Jordan Robert Axani 

 
For more information, please contact SDF-FSD@forces.gc.ca.  
 
*As selected candidates have not yet formally confirmed their acceptance of the awards, alternates have been 
identified. The final list of Award Winners therefore remains to be confirmed. 
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Programme Paix et sécurité internationales 

Université Laval 
 

École internationale d’été sur les terrorismes 
 

2-8 May 2010, Québec 
 

 
From 2-8 May 2010, the Programme Paix et sécurité internationales at Université Laval, in conjunction with the 
Institut québécois des hautes études internationales and the Canada Research Chair in Identity Conflicts and 
Terrorism, organized the 2nd edition of the École internationale d’été sur les terrorismes. Topics considered 
included the connections between terrorism and transnational crime, and the legal tools and strategies deployed to 
tackle terrorism and transnational crime. For more information, please contact gwenaelle.thibaut@hei.ulaval.ca. 
 

 

 
 
4-6 May 2010 
Rebecca Tiessen, Research Fellow at the Centre for Foreign Policy Studies at Dalhousie University, presented a paper 
entitled “Working with Local Communities to Address Sexual- and Gender-Based Violence in Northern Uganda” at a 
conference hosted by Peacebuild and Carleton University on “Sexual Violence in Africa.” For more information, please 
contact rtiessen@mailworks.com. 
 
5-7 May 2010 
David Black, Director of the Centre for Foreign Policy Studies at Dalhousie University, attended the Annual Meeting of the 
Canadian Association of African Studies at Carleton University. He participated in a roundtable on "How Much Does Africa 
Matter in Official Ottawa." For more information, please contact centre@dal.ca. 
 
5-6 May 2010  
Eric Lerhe, Doctoral Fellow at the Centre for Foreign Policy Studies at Dalhousie University, attended the Canadian Navy 
Centennial/Ninth Maritime Command History Conference, held in Ottawa, and chaired a panel entitled “Working 
Together.” For more information, please visit http://www.warmuseum.ca/cwm/whats-on/programs-activities/conference. 
 
5-6 May 2010 
Peter Haydon, Research Fellow at the Centre for Foreign Policy Studies at Dalhousie University, presented a paper 
entitled “The Canadian Navy and the Commonwealth Experience 1910-2010: from Empire to Independence” at the 
Canadian Navy Centennial / Ninth Maritime Command History Conference held in Ottawa. For more information, please 
contact peterhaydon@eastlink.ca. 
 
5-6 May 2010 
Peter Haydon, Research Fellow at the Centre for Foreign Policy Studies at Dalhousie University, presented a paper 
entitled “The Canadian Navy and the Commonwealth Experience 1910-2010: from Empire to Independence” at the 
Canadian Navy Centennial / Ninth Maritime Command History Conference held in Ottawa. For more information, please 
contact peterhaydon@eastlink.ca. 
 
6 May 2010 
Brian Bow, Faculty Fellow at the Centre for Foreign Policy Studies at Dalhousie University, gave a briefing on Canada-US 
relations, with an emphasis on the role of subnational governments, for members of the Midwest-Canada Relations 
Committee, which is part of the Council of State Governments. For more information, please contact centre@dal.ca. 
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3rd Annual Workshop for Women in International Secu rity  
 

6-8 May 2010, University of Waterloo 
 

 
 
The Centre for International Peace and Security Studies (CIPSS) at 
Université de Montréal and McGill University and the Programme Paix et 
sécurité internationales (PSI) at Université Laval, in conjunction with the 
Balsillie School of International Affairs at Wilfrid Laurier University and 
University of Waterloo, co-organized the 3rd Annual Workshop for Women in 
International Security held at the University of Waterloo. From the CIPSS, 
Marie-Joëlle Zahar led the negotiation simulation and Gaëlle Rivard Piché 
presented research on “La coordination militaro-policière dans la réforme des 
secteurs de sécurité.” From the PSI, Dr. Anessa Kimball chaired a panel 
entitled “La gouvernance régionale et la sécurité” and Geneviève Caron gave 
a presentation on transfer of technologies between NATO members. 
 
Anastasia Shesterinina, doctoral student associated with the Centre of  
International Relations at University of British Columbia, presented a paper 
entitled “Post-Conflict Transformation: Inter-Group Deliberation after Civil 
War,” and Shelly Whitman, Deputy Director of the Centre for Foreign Policy 
Studies at Dalhousie University, acted as a discussant. For more information 
on the event, please contact cepsi@umontreal.ca or anessa.kimball@ 
pol.ulaval.ca. 
 

 

 

 
10 May 2010 
The Centre for Security and Defence Studies at Carleton University and the Canadian Centre on Treaty Compliance 
organized a roundtable at Carleton University with a senior delegation from the Democratic People's Republic of Korea 
(DPRK). The delegation was led by Director General Ho Yong Bok of North Korean Ministry of Foreign Affairs. The 
roundtable opened with Mr. Ho's remarks on "Recent Developments on the Korean Peninsula: The View of the DPRK," 
followed by a question and answer session. For more information, please contact cathleen_schmidt@carleton.ca. 
 
10-14 May 2010 
As part of the Congress of the Association francophone pour le savoir held at Université de Montréal, Kathia Légaré, 
Research Associate at the Programme Paix et sécurité internationales (PSI) at Université Laval, organized a colloquium 
entitled “Les nouvelles opérations de paix : détournement ou mutation d’une formule de coopération internationale ?” For 
more information, please contact psi@hei.ulaval.ca. 
 
13 May 2010 
The Centre for Security and 
Defence Studies (CSDS) at 
Carleton University hosted a 
seminar on Israeli-Palestinian 
Economic Relations with Dr. 
Ephraim Kleiman, Don Patinkin 
Emeritus Professor of 
Economics at Hebrew 
University of Jerusalem, as part 
of the regular CSDS Speaker 
Series. For more information, 
please visit carleton/ca/csds/ 
events.html. 
 
17-18 May 2010 
The Programme Paix et 
sécurité internationales at 
Université Laval, in conjunction 
with l’Institut québécois des 
hautes études internationales, 
the Canada Research Chair in 
Environmental Law and the 
Institut Hydro-Québec en 
environnement, développement 
et société, organized a 
colloquium entitled 
“Développement durable et 
souveraineté dans l’Arctique” at 
Université Laval. For more 
information, please contact 
colloque-arctique@fd.ulaval.ca. 
 
17-20 May 2010 
Dr. Jonathan Paquin, Assistant 
Professor at the Programme 
Paix et sécurité internationales 
at Université Laval, gave a 
presentation entitled “Regard 
croisé sur la politique étrangère 
du Canada et des États-Unis en 
Afghanistan” during the 
international colloquium “Les 
relations Canada-États-Unis 
revisitées” held at the Institut du 
monde anglophone at Université 
Sorbonne Nouvelle in Paris. For 
more information, please contact 
psi@hei.ulaval.ca. 
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Laurier Centre for Military , Strategic and 
Disarmament  Studies 

Wilfrid Laurier University 
 

Centre for International Peace and Security 
Studies 

Université de Montréal / Université McGill 
 

5th edition of the Cleghorn Battlefield Study Tour 
 

22 May-5 June 2010 
 
The Centre for International Peace and Security Studies at Université de Montréal and McGill University 
and the Laurier Centre for Military, Strategic and Disarmament Studies (LCMSDS), held the 5th edition of 
the Cleghorn Battlefield Study Tour in France and Belgium. The group of 16 students was led by Dr. 
Desmond Morton (McGill University), Dr. Michel Fortmann (Université de Montréal), Dr. Terry Copp (Wilfrid 
Laurier University), and Peter Farrugia (Laurier-Brantford). The tour was focused on the Great War 
battlefields and Normandy. 
 
The LCMSDS is producing a film, a photojournal, and an online written record of the tour to relate the 
experiences of its participants. Also, two participating students from Wilfrid Laurier University, Geoff Keelan 
and Nick Lachance, created a blog called “Experience of History” in which they express in their own words 
the memory of the wars from a young Canadians’ perspective. The blog, found at 
http://experienceofhistory.blogspot.com, features writings, photos and film clips. For more information on 
the Cleghorn Battlefield Study Tour, please visit www.cepsi.umontreal.ca or contact mbechthold@wlu.ca. 
 

  

 
20-21 May 2010 
Dr. Annessa Kimball, Assistant Professor at the Programme Paix et sécurité internationales (PSI) at Université Laval, 
organized a workshop on NATO 21st century challenges. The event was organized as part of the annual conference of the 
Société Québécoise de Science Politique. For more information, please contact psi@hei.ulaval.ca. 
 
26 May 2010 
The York Centre for International and Security Studies hosted Commander Steve Waddell who discussed the role of the 
HMCS Fredericton in NATO counter-piracy and counter-terrorism efforts during Operation Saiph off the east coast of 
Africa. For more information, please contact yciss@yorku.ca or visit http://www.yorku.ca/yciss/news/past.html. 
 
27 May 2010 
The York Centre for International and Security Studies hosted Dr Joni Aasi of Birzeit University (Palestine) who discussed 
“Palestinian Insecurity: Integration and Emancipation Logics.” For more information, please contact yciss@yorku.ca or 
visit http://www.yorku.ca/yciss/news/past.html. 
 
28 May-14 June 2010  
Dr. Marc Milner, Director of the Gregg Centre for the Study of War and Society at University of New Brunswick, led the 
2010 Canadian Battlefields Foundation Study Tour. The 2010 Tour began in Iceland, swung through sites in England, and 
finished with ten days in Normandy. For more information, please contact milner@unb.ca. 
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Centre for Foreign Policy Studies 
Dalhousie University 

 
2010 Naval and Maritime Security Conference 
“The Canadian Navy: Yesterday, Today, and 

Tomorrow” 
 

16-18 June 2010, Halifax 
 
On 16-18 June 2010, the Centre for Foreign Policy Studies (CFPS) at 
Dalhousie University organized the 2010 Naval and Maritime Security 
Conference, entitled “The Canadian Navy: Yesterday, Today and 
Tomorrow,” held at Pier 21 in Halifax. For more information, please 
visit http://centreforforeignpolicystudies.dal.ca/events.php#16jun10. 

 

 

Laurier Centre for Military, 
Strategic and Disarmament Studies 

 
1st Kingston Military Studies 

Conference 
 

18-19 June 2010, Kingston 
 
On 18-19 June 2010, the Laurier Centre for Military, 
Strategic and Disarmament Studies (LCMSDS) 
organized the 1st Kingston Military Studies Conference 
on HMCS Cataraqui at CFB Kingston. Dr. P. Whitney 
Lackenbauer, from University of Waterloo and Fellow at 
LCMSDS, delivered a keynote address entitled 
“Canadian Forces and Arctic Sovereignty.” Other 
speakers included Dr. Roger Sarty and Dr. Terry Copp, 
from Wilfrid Laurier University, and Dr. Wilfrid  Randall 
Wakelam, Dr. Howard Coombs, and Dr. Doug Delaney, 
from the Royal Military College of Canada (RMC). For 
more information, please contact mbechthold@wlu.ca.  

 

 
  June 2010 
Rebecca Tiessen and Alex Wilner, 
Research Fellows at the Centre for 
Foreign Policy Studies at Dalhousie 
University, participated in the Canadian 
Political Science Association 82nd Annual 
Conference held at Concordia University 
in Montreal. Ms Tiessen presented a 
paper entitled “Canada’s Good 
Humanitarian Donorship: A Case Study of 
Ethiopia,” and Mr. Wilner presented a 
paper entitled “From Rehabilitation to 
Recruitment: Canadian Prison 
Radicalization and Islamist Terrorism.” For 
more, information, please contact   

centre@dal.ca. 
 

5 June 2010 
Dr. Melissa Ptacek, Post-Doctoral Fellow at the Gregg Centre for the Study of War and Society, presented a paper 
entitled “Torture, Security and Guilt by Association: The US Torture Scandal and Canadian Security” to the Academic 
Council on the United Nations System in Vienna. For more information, please contact lwindsor@unb.ca. 
 
9 June 2010 
Shelly Whitman, Deputy Director of the Centre for Foreign Policy Studies, presented a paper entitled “Former Child 
Soldiers and Resiliency” at the “Pathways to Resilience II: the Social Ecology of Resilience” conference, held at Dalhousie 
University. For more information, please contact cfpsddir@dal.ca. 
 
17 June 2010 
Douglas Bland, Chair of Defence Management Studies at Queen’s University, spoke on “Internal Security Challenges in 
Canada” at the Kingston Royal United Services Institute event held at the Amiens Theatre. For more information, please 
contact dms@queensu.ca. 
 
19 June 2010  
Ken Hansen, Naval Defence Fellow at the Centre for 
Foreign Policy Studies (CFPS) at Dalhousie 
University, spoke on “Canadian Naval Operational 
Logistics: Its Developmental History and Prospects for 
the Future” at the Canadian Nautical Research Society 
2010 Annual General Meeting and Conference, held in 
conjunction with the CFPS 2010 Naval and Maritime 
Security Conference. For more information, please 
contact centre@dal.ca. 
 
26-27 June 2010 
Faton Bislimi, MA Student at the Centre for Foreign 
Policy Studies at Dalhousie University, presented a 
paper on "Kosovo and State Building Under EU 
Supervision" at the conference entitled “Western 
Balkans: An Opportunity or a Challenge for the 
Futureof the EU?” organized by the Kosovo Public 
Policy Center at the Victory University College and the 
American University in Kosovo, and held in Pristina. 
For more information, please contact centre@dal.ca. 
 
28 June-3 July 2010 
Dr. Marie-Joëlle Zahar, from the Centre for International Peace and Security Studies, manages the summer school on 
peace operations of the Centre d’études et de recherches internationales de l’Université de Montréal. For more 
information, please visit www.cerium.ca. 
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Gregg Centre for the Study of War and Society 
University of New Brunswick 

 
Annual Conference 

“From Courcellette to Kandahar: Canadian Army Combi ned Arms Operations 
over the Last Century” 

 
28-29 September 2010, Fredericton 

 
On 28-29 September 2010, the Gregg Centre for the Study of War and Society at University of New Brunswick 
will hold its Annual Conference. The theme this year is “From Courcellette to Kandahar: Canadian Army 
Combined Arms Operations over the last Century.” The event is cosponsored by the Combat Training Centre, 
CFB Gagetown. For more information or to submit a 250 word proposal for the conference, please contact 
lwindsor@unb.ca. 

 

Chair of Defence Management Studies/ 
Queen’s Centre for International Relations 

 
5th Kingston Annual Conference on International Securi ty 

“Security and Governance: Foundations for Internati onal Stability” 
 

21-23 June 2010, Kingston 

 

 
The Chair of Defence Management Studies and the Queen’s Centre for International Relations, along with the US 
Army War College and the Canadian Forces, organised the 5th Kingston Annual Conference on International 
Security. The event was held from 21 to 23 June under the theme “Security and Governance: Foundations for 
International Stability”. For more information, please visit www.queensu.ca/cir/KCIS. 

 

 
July 2010  
Dr. Catherine Lu, Associate Professor at the Centre for International Peace and Security Studies at Université de 
Montréal and McGill University, will be a keynote speaker at the Society for Applied Philosophy Annual Conference held 
at St. Anne’s College in Oxford, United Kingdom. Dr. Lu will speak on “The Idea of Settling Accounts after Political 
Catastrophe.” For more information, please contact cepsi@umontreal.ca. 
 
6-7 July 2010 
The Centre for Foreign Policy Studies at Dalhousie University will be hosting a two-day workshop on the “Interim Field 
Guide for Security Forces and Child Soldiers” with Lieutenant General (Ret’d) Romeo Dallaire and the Child Soldiers 
Initiative. For more information, please contact cfpsddir@dal.ca. 
 
7-10 July 2010 
Charles-Louis Labrecque, Research Associate at the Programme Paix et sécurité internationales at Université Laval, will 
give a presentation on the influence of individual psychological factors on Canada’s human rights policy towards China at 
the International Society of Political Psychology Annual Conference in San Francisco. For more information, please 
contact psi@hei.ulaval.ca. 
 
12-14 July 2010  
Dr. Lee Windsor, Deputy Director of the Gregg Centre for the Study of War and Society, will lead a tour of battlefields in 
Northern France for high school history teachers sponsored by Historica-Dominion Institute. For more, information, please 
contact lwindsor@unb.ca. 
 
19-24 July 2010 
Dr. Marie-Joëlle Zahar, from the Centre for International Peace and Security Studies, and Ms. Joy Aoun, student at 
Université de Montréal, will present the paper “Communalism and the Confessional State: Reconsidering Lebanon’s 
Perennial Chicken and Egg Problem” at the World Congress of Middle East Studies in Barcelona. For more information, 
please visit http://ocmes.iemed.org/ en/preorg-state-and-ethnicity-. 
 
August 2010 
The Laurier Centre for Military, Strategic and Disarmament Studies will help to organize and staff the Historica-Dominion 
Institute – Veterans Affairs Canada High School History Teachers Tour, as well as the Juno Beach Centre High School 
History Teachers Tour. For more information, please contact mbechthold@wlu.ca. 
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Community News 
 

Dr. David Santoro, Postdoctoral Fellow associated to the Centre for International Relations at University of British 
Columbia, attended the recent NPT Review Conference in New York as an observer. 
 
Dr. Égide Karuranga, Professor at the Department of Management of Université Laval, has joined the Programme Paix et 
sécurité internationales. His fields of expertise are conflict prevention, emerging markets, organizations and technology, 
as well as international management. For more information, please contact psi@hei.ulaval.ca. 
 
Dr. Joni Aasi joined the York Centre for International and Security Studies as a visiting scholar from Apr-Sep 10. Dr Aasi 
is currently an Assistant Professor at Birzeit University and Dean of Scientific Research at the Palestinian Academy of 
Security Sciences in Jericho where he is involved in training Palestinian military and civilian officials on issues of security 
sector reform, theories of security and international law. For more information, please contact yciss@yorku.ca. 
 

Dr. Lorenz Luthi, Member 
of the Centre for 
International Peace and 
Security Studies at 
Université de Montréal 
and McGill University, 
was a Visiting Faculty at 
Eastern China National 
University in Shanghai 
from 9 to 22 May 2010. 
He then conducted a 
research project with the 
Archives of the Ministry of 
Foreign Affairs of the 
People’s Republic of 
China. For more 
information, please 
contact cepsi@umontreal. 
ca. 

 
Dr. Marie-Joëlle Zahar, Member of the Centre for International Peace and Security Studies at Université de Montréal and 
McGill University, with Dr. Richard Simeon from University of Toronto, conducted a study in June 2010 for the United 
States Institute for Peace. The study explored power-sharing options available for the Blue Nile and Kordofan States in 
southern Sudan. Dr. Zahar is also making a research trip to Sudan in the summer of 2010 as part of the project 
“Empowering Citizens: Elections, Civil Society and Peacebuilding,” funded by the International Development Research 
Centre. For more information, please contact cepsi@umontreal.ca. 
 
Dr. Michel Fortmann, Director (Université de Montréal) of the Centre for International Peace and Security Studies, taught 
the course “Désarmement, contrôle des armements et non proliferation” with Dr. Éric Remacle and Dr. Christophe 
Wasinski at Université libre de Bruxelles from 21 Apr to 5 May 2010. For more information, please contact 
cepsi@umontreal.ca. 
 
Dr. Pablo Policzer, Senior Research Fellow at the Centre for Military and Strategic Studies at the University of Calgary, 
has been promoted on 1 April 2010 to Associate Professor within the Department of Political Science at the University of 
Calgary. In addition to this promotion, Dr. Policzer has been renewed for a second five-year term (2010-2015) as a 
Canada Research Chair in Latin American Politics. For more information, please contact cmss@ucalgary.ca. 
 
Geoff Keelan, a part-time staff member of the Laurier Centre for Military, Strategic and Disarmament Studies (LCMSDS), 
was awarded a SSHRC Doctoral Fellowship for his PhD research entitled “Ideas at War: The Canadian Commitment, 
1914-1918.” For more information, please contact mbechthold@wlu.ca. 
 
In May 2010, Dr. T.V. Paul, Director (McGill University) of the Centre for International Peace and Security Studies, was 
named editor of the South Asia in World Affairs Book Series collection at Georgetown University Press. For more 
information, please contact cepsi@umontreal.ca. 
 
 
 
 

Your SDF: Dr. Brian Bow  
 

 

Dr. Brian Bow, Faculty Fellow at 
the Centre for Foreign Policy 
Studies at Dalhousie University, 
was awarded the 2009 Donner 
Canadian Book Prize for The 
Politics of Linkage: Power, 
Interdependence, and Ideas in 
Canada-US Relations, published 
by UBC Press, in April 2010. This 
honour received wide media 
coverage, notably by The Globe 
and Mail and The Hill Times. For 
more information, please contact 
centre@dal.ca. 
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Kellen Kurschinski, a part-time staff member of the Laurier Centre for Military, Strategic and Disarmament Studies, was 
awarded a SSHRC Canada Graduate Scholarship for his PhD research entitled “From Service to Survival: The 
Experience of Canada's Great War Disabled, 1914-1939.” For more information, please contact mbechthold@wlu.ca. 
 
Lara Olson, Co-Director of the Peacebuilding Development and Security Programme at the Centre for Military and 
Strategic Studies at the University of Calgary, will travel to Liberia in June 2010 to participate in the international research 
project entitled “Building Durable Peace: Enhancing Interagency Relationships in Peacebuilding.” The project will also 
include other cases such as Kosovo and Afghanistan, and is funded in part by the SDF, the CMSS, the United States 
Institute of Peace, NATO’s Public Diplomacy Division, Psychology Without Borders, and the Institute of World Affairs. For 
more information, please contact cmss@ucalgary.ca. 
 
Nick Lachance, a part-time staff member of Laurier Centre for 
Military, Strategic and Disarmament Studies (LCMSDS), is 
currently creating an Air Photo Database from the original 
Second World War air photos archived in the LCMSDS library. 
At the completion of this project, more than 200,000 photos 
will be digitized. Stage two of the project will endeavour to put 
a selection of these images online. For more information, 
please contact mbechthold@wlu.ca. 
 
Peter Haydon, Research Fellow at the Centre for Foreign 
Policy Studies at Dalhousie University, was awarded the 2009 
Admirals Medal Foundation Award for “outstanding 
achievements in Canadian Maritime Activities.” For more 
information, please contact centre@dal.ca. 
 
Rebecca Tiessen, Research Fellow at the Centre for Foreign 
Policy Studies at Dalhousie University, is the Acting Associate 
Director of War Studies at the Royal Military College of 
Canada from Jan to Dec 2010. For more information, please 
contact centre@dal.ca. 
 
The Centre for Security and Defence Studies at Carleton 
University, along with the Canadian Centre of Intelligence and 
Security Studies, will be partnering with Canadian Foreign 
Policy journal for a special issue entitled "Pakistan and 
Afghanistan: Canadian, Regional, and International 
Dimensions," to be published in spring 2011. The Call for 
Papers is now open. Those whose papers have been 
accepted will be invited to attend a workshop in Ottawa in 
early-fall 2010. For more information, please visit 
http://www.carleton.ca/csds/eventdetails/cfp_call_for_papers.h
tml. 
 
The Chair of Defence Management Studies is gathering publication papers from the Defence Industrial Base Workshop, 
held in Kingston in March, to produce a Claxton Paper. Edited by Dr. Craig Stone, Canadian Forces College in Toronto, 
and sponsored by the Chair, it is targeted for publication in mid-July. For more information, please contact 
dms@queensu.ca. 
 

The Chair of Defence Management Studies is developing a new Monographs Series on its website that will promote 
writings on pertinent and related defence issues. The first two monographs, “Intelligence” and “Terrorism Insurance”, 
submitted by Dr. Ugurhan Berkok, Royal Military College of Canada, are scheduled to be uploaded in early July.  
Members of the SDF community are invited to submit writings for review and possible inclusion on the Chair’s website. 
Please forward submissions to Heather Salsbury at salsburh@queensu.ca. For more information, please contact 
dms@queensu.ca. 
 
The Programme Paix et sécurité internationales at Université Laval will add a new section on Canadian Foreign and 
Defence Policy to its website. This section will provide information on the main elements of Canada’s foreign and defence 
policy, a bibliography of relevant books, articles and official publications, as well as a list of web sources addressing 
Canada’s international behavior. For more information, please contact psi@hei.ulaval.ca. 

Your SDF: Dr. Stéphane Roussel  
 

 
 
The Centre d’études des politiques 
étrangères et de sécurité at Université du 
Québec à Montréal will inaugurate an 
Arctic Observatory under the direction of 
Dr. Stéphane Roussel in summer 2011. 
This observatory will gather researchers 
interested in geostrategic questions related 
to the Arctic. For more information, please 
visit www.pedc.uqam.ca. 
 
In addition, Dr. Roussel, also holder of the 
Canada Research Chair in Canadian 
Foreign and Defence Policy, will be vice-
president of the Société québécoise de 
science politique for 2010-2011. 
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Recent and Upcoming Publications 
 
Gregg Centre for the Study of War and Society, Univ ersity of New 
Brunswick 
 
ISITT, Ben. From Victoria to Vladivostok: Canada’s Siberian Expedition, 1917-
1919. Vancouver, University of British Columbia Press, 2010. 
 
MILNER, Marc and Leonard, Glenn. New Brunswick and the Navy: Four 
Hundred Years. New Brunswick Military Heritage Series, fall 2010. 
 
Centre for Foreign Policy Studies, Dalhousie Univer sity 
 
BOW, Brian. “Paradigms and Paradoxes: Canadian Foreign Policy in Theory, 
Research and Practice,” International Journal, vol 65, no 2, spring 2010. 
 
CLARK, Sean. "Deadly Decay: Great Power Decline and Cataclysmic War," 
International Journal, vol 65, no 2, spring 2010. 
 

GRIFFITHS, Ann and LEHRE, Eric (ed.). Naval Gazing: The Canadian Navy 
Contemplates Its Future. Summer 2010. 
 
GRIFFITHS, David N. Sino-American Maritime Confidence Building: Paradigms, 
Precedents and Prospects. China Maritime Studies Institute, Naval War College, 
Newport, Rhode Island, summer 2010. 
 
HANSEN, Ken. “Escort Oilers: The Untold Story of the Battle of the Atlantic,” in Craid Felker (ed.) New Interpretations in 
Naval History: Selected Papers from the Sixteenth Naval History Symposium Held at the Naval Academy 10-12 
September 2009. University Press of Florida, Gainesville, August 2010. 
 
HANSEN, Ken and GILLIS, J. Matthew. The Global Navy/Coast Guard Relationship: A Mandate-Based Typology. Halifax, 
CFPS Maritime Security Policy Programme, July 2010. 
 
HAYDON, Peter. “The Canadian Navy 1945 to 2010,” Canadian Naval Review, vol 6, no 2, summer 2010. 
 
SLOAN, Mark. “The Value of Concepts in Capability Development,” Canadian Naval Review, vol 6, no 2, summer 2010. 
 
TIESSEN, Rebecca, with Jane Parpart and Miriam Grant (ed.). “An Introduction to Gender, HIV/AIDS and Human Security 
in Africa,” Canadian Journal of African Studies, January 2011. 
 
TIESSEN, Rebecca, with Lahoma Thomas. “Human Security, Gender-based Violence and the spread of HIV/AIDS in 
Africa: A Feminist Analysis,” Canadian Journal of African Studies, January 2011. 
 
WHITMAN, Shelly. “Child Pirates and the Canadian Navy,” Canadian Naval Review, vol 6, no 2, summer 2010. 
 
WILNER, Alex. “Delegitimizing Terrorism: How to Fight the War of Ideas like a Real War,” Commentary, Atlantic Institute 
for Market Studies, summer 2010. 
 
Centre for Military and Strategic Studies, Universi ty of Calgary 
 
POLICZER, Pablo. The Rise and Fall of Repression in Chile. University of Notre Dame Press, 2009. 
 
Chair of Defence Management Studies, Queen’s Univer sity 
 
Various Authors, Douglas Bland (ed.). “National Approaches to Shipbuilding and Ship Procurement – Claxton Paper #11.” 
School of Policy Studies Publishing Unit, 2010. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
RICKARD, Capt John N. The 
Politics of Command. University 
of Toronto Press, 2010. 
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Centre for International Peace and Security Studies , Université de Montréal and McGill University 
 
MÉRAND, Frédéric. “Pierre Bourdieu and the Birth of ESDP,” Security Studies, vol 19, no 2, 2010. 
 
LU, Catherine. “Colonialism as Structural Injustice and Implications for Responsibilities of Repair,” The Journal of Asiatic 
Studies, vol 52, no 2, June 2010. 
 
PAUL, T.V. “Taboo or Tradition: The Non-Use of Nuclear Weapons in World Politics,” Review of International Studies, 
April 2010. 
 
ZAHAR, Marie-Joëlle. “SRSG Mediation in Civil Wars: Revisiting the 'Spoiler' Debate,” Global Governance: A Review of 
Multilateralism and International Organizations, vol 16, no 2, spring 2010.  
 
Centre for International Relations, University of B ritish Columbia 
 
JOB, Brian. Regional Issues and Institutional Architecture in the Asia-Pacific, published proceedings of the 8th Japan-
Canada Symposium on Peace and Security Cooperation. Tokyo, Ministry of Foreign Affairs, 2010. 
 
SMYTHE, Leanne. Climate Change and Security Project: Research Guide to Recent Research, available at 
http://www.ligi.ubc.ca/?p2=/modules/liu/publications/publications.jsp&id=30. 2010. 
 
York Centre for International Security Studies 
 
AGATHANGELOU, Anna. “Bodies of Desire, Terror and the War in Eurasia: Impolite Disruptions of (Neo)Liberal 
Internationalism, Neoconservatism and the ‘New’ Imperium,” Journal of International Studies, vol 38, no 3, April 2010. 
 
IKEDA, Naoko and COCKBURN, Cynthia. “Women, Okinawa, and the Peace Movement in Japan,” in Cynthia Cockburn 
(ed.) Hearing Each Other: Feminisms, Socialisms, and Pacifisms in the Movements against War and for Peaces. 
Forthcoming. 
 
IKEDA, Naoko and SATO, Fumika. “Gender as a Root Cause for Militarization and War,” in Gender and Society: Men’s 
History, Military and Sexuality. Tokyo, Hitostubashi University Press, May 2010. 
 
SCHIFF, Amira. “Quasi track one diplomacy: An analysis of the Geneva Initiative,” International Studies Perspectives, vol 
11, no 2, 2010. 
 

SCHOENFELD, Stuart. “Environment and Human Security in the Eastern 
Mediterranean: Regional Environmentalism in the Reframing of  Palestinian-
Israeli-Jordanian Relations,” in P. H. Liotta, David  Mouat, Judith Lancaster, Bill 
Kepner and David Smith (ed.) Achieving  Environmental Security: Ecosystem 
Services and Human Welfare. Amsterdam, IOS Press, 2010. 
 
SCHOENFELD, Stuart. “Constructing an Adaptive Regional Vision of Water 
Development in the Jordan River Basin,” in Deborah Sandler and Clive Lipchin 
(ed.) The Jordan River and Dead Sea Basin: Cooperation Amid Conflict. Berlin, 
Springer, 2009. 
 
Programme Paix et sécurité internationales, Univers ité Laval 
 
LAFONTAINE, Fannie. “Canada’s Crimes against Humanity and War Crimes 
Act on Trial: An Analysis of the Munyaneza case”, Journal of International 
Criminal Justice, vol 8, no 1, 2010. 

LEWIS, Irving. “Prolifération nucléaire par et au profit des acteurs non 
étatiques,” Étude Raoul-Dandurand, Chaire Raoul-Dandurand en études 
stratégiques et diplomatiques, no 21, 2010. 

PAQUIN, Jonathan. A Stability-Seeking Power: U.S. Foreign Policy and 
Secessionist Conflicts. Montreal, Mcgill University Press, July 2010. 
 

 

 
FERGUSSON, James. 
Canada and Ballistic Missile 
Defence, 1954-2009: Déjà 
Vu All Over Again. UBC 
Press, 2010. 
 


